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      Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council   
   _________________________________________________________________________________________

Minutes of the Zoom Meeting held at 7.30pm on 13th October 2020 

MEETING NUMBER 8 
Present:

Councillor P Holmes (Chairman)



Councillors: B Alldred, K Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts, Mrs M Webber, 


      F Allen, Mrs V Allen


1 members of the public


Clerk

Police Report 
The month of August

ASB surrounding most of our known hotspots have been low this month There has however there has been a marked increase in calls relating to Shaw Street which amounted to five calls in total. All of these have been youth and vehicle related and I suspect that there may well be more which have gone unreported.

The below stats outline incidents during Sept 01/09/20 – 30/09/20
Anti-Social Behaviour   

Culcheth.  - 7 incidents reported.

(1-5) Vehicles gathering in Shaw street Car park suspected drug use, vehicle ASB: 

(6) Complaint of perceived youth ASB by resident on Culcheth Hall Drive, connected to placement of School entrance. (Ongoing historical complaint)

(7) Twiss Green Lane, House party dispersed breach of Covid Guidelines

Glazebury No reports of ASB

Burglary Dwellings

Culcheth and Glazebury
One report from Culcheth Hall Drive. Nothing stolen offenders suspected to be looking for car keys which were upstairs with the occupants.   None for Glazebury

Burglary Others  

Culcheth one report Culcheth Hall Drive, metal shed targeted. Nothing taken and no entry gained.

Glazebury No incidents reported

Vehicle crime

Culcheth.  No incidents reported:  Glazebury.  No incidents reported

Violence   No incidents Reported

Other
One cannabis warning has been issued on Shaw Street carp park by PC Matt Hankin from the Warrington East Policing Team. The location has also received attention daily by both PC Greaves and myself independently of one another.

Report compiled by PCSO 6978 
PART 1
Opened 7.40pm
8.1    Opening
The Chairman welcomed the member of the public.
8.1.1 Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 
Cllr. Mrs Grime regards agenda item 8.6.3
Cllr F Allen regards agenda item 8.6.3 application 2020/37705 

8.1.2 Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations
There had been no requests for dispensations.

8.2 Apologies for inability to be present
Apologies received from Councillor S Bland.
8.3 Minutes of Meeting Number 7
Resolution 43/2020
That the minutes of the meeting held on 8th September 2020 be accepted as a true record. 
8.4   Matters Arising 

         1. Traffic counts - awaited

         2. CCTV – to be discussed in item 9.
         3. South Warrington lorry park traffic route, see 8.5.
         4. Kenyon lorries – continued problems.       
         5. Road sign and pot hole – reported by Cllr Aldred and confirmed pothole filled.

8.5 Borough Councillor’s Report
Borough Councillors’ report for October Parish Council Meeting

There was a full meeting of the Council via Teams on 21st September.  There was a substantial agenda and several questions had to be deferred to be answered by letter.  We received reports from the cabinet on pay policy, and also on the Corporate Strategy 2020 to 2024, from the Audit and Corporate Governance Committee on Treasury Management outturn, from the employment committee on the appointment of the director of Public Health, and from the Constitutional sub-committee on Urgent and Delegated decisions due to covid-19.  These were all discussed and accepted.

There were 4 substantial motions which were given a full discussion.

The first was proposed by the Leader, Cllr Russ Bowden.  It expressed concern over the Government’s designation of land in Warrington as a lorry park and inland customs point following withdrawal from the EU.  It calls for our MP’s condemn the decision and lobby the Government and engage properly with local authorities.  Further concerns were expressed about the announced changes to the planning system.  The motion was passed.

The lorry park in South Warrington will be discussed at planning but we can only comment as part of the very limited ‘public engagement’.  The actual planning application will be made from one Government Department to another.  The outcome seems fairly certain as the Government have already bought the land.  (The old Shearings site at Appleton Thorn.)

Motion 2 from Bob Barr called for a Supplementary Planning Document on building height and design especially in the town centre.  (This followed an application for a very tall building which the DMC turned down recently.)  The motion was not passed as this is already in process.

Motion 3 called for the contribution to our communities by health professionals to be recognised, and was passed.

Motion 4 called for various actions by the Council to tackle food poverty, especially in our town, and commended the work of local organisations.  It was also passed.

There followed a report from the Independent Renumeration panel on Members Scheme of Allowances, which was also accepted.  Finally, new Chairs of two committees were appointed, Les Morgan for Licensing and Joan Grime for DMC.

8.6   Reports from Sub-Committees

       8.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee 

       No meeting has taken place.
       Items for the next agenda related to budget to be submitted.
       8.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee
      Cllr Webber gave her report. Councillors discussed the linear park which has areas of flooding, dredging is   

      needed, the path is not tarmac – as described in the cycle booklet, and there are damaged seats etc.
      An article to be prepared by Cllr F Allen and Cllr Johnson regarding HS2.
      Resolution 44/2020
      That the minutes of the meeting held on the 29th September 2020 be approved.


      Agenda for the next meeting to include the linear park, Shaw Street

      Clerk to contact WBC about the linear park
      Cllr Johnson to contact Mersey Forrest


   8.6.3 Planning Working Group
      Cllr. Mrs Grime left the meeting for this item of business.
      1 Cllr Johnson gave her report. Members noted applications and comments to be submitted.
         August Blake would like to attend regarding an application.
       Resolution 45/2020
       That the minutes of the meeting held on the 29th September 2020 be approved.

       Clerk to submit comments on applications received
       Clerk to contact August Blake

       2 Planning White Paper – a zoom meeting, with Croft Councillors and Mr P Black is arranged for 

       Thursday 15th at 7.15pm

8.7 Accounts for Payment 

      Resolution 45/2020
      That accounts totalling £4199.94 for October be approved for payment.

8. 8 The Green
       Cllr K Bland and the Clerk have attended the site and agreed work needs to be carried out.
       Clerk to meet with Mr Platt

8.9 Shaw Street Car Park & Skate park 
       Councillors discussed the issues for the Shaw Street car park and the skate park. Discussion to continue and 

       a plan is needed to move forward.

       Clerk to include an agenda item in the next Land & Environment meeting 

8.10 Glazebury Community Play Area
        Councillors had received the report and a number of issues, some of which are urgent, were noted. 

        Funds will be needed.

        Cllr K Bland and Cllr Grime to arrange a meeting with the Glazebury group
        Clerk to update on the wind turbine fund 
8.11 Chairman’s Communications

        Remembrance Service – the format is to be confirmed.

8.12 To confirm Date and Venue of the next meeting 

It was confirmed that the next meeting would be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 10th November 2020 via zoom.

The meeting was closed at 9pm and opened to the public.
Public Forum
Issues have been noted.
PART 2
None
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